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by Marlene Borneman

For Rocky Mountain National

Park, springtime is a season of

uncertainty. Compared to most areas

of the country, spring comes late to

Rocky. Heavy, wet snows are still

falling in May, and high runoffs,

nesting animals, blooming flowers,

and ptarmigans and snowshoe hares

transitioning into their summer

camouflage all take place in spring.

Uncertain as it is, spring is a very

productive time in the park.

For me, this season brings back

memories of my first spring in Rocky.

It was early May, 1974. Arriving from

New Orleans — below sea level — it

was a bit of a shock to find twenty

degrees and spitting snow. I had

landed a summer job at the YMCA of

the Rockies, but looking back, I see

that I was a bit unprepared for

springtime in the Rockies!

Shortly after I arrived I was

introduced to Dick, a man who would

become my mentor in the mountains

and my dear friend for the next thirty

years. He was a retired gentleman who

had spent many summers in Rocky. He

had first come to camp and hike as a

young boy with his family. Right away,

(Spring, continued on page 2 )

he taught me the proper clothing to wear

on a mountain outing, as well as

glissading skills on snow and

backpacking and climbing techniques.

Most of all, he instilled in me the ethics of

Leave No Trace before it was popular.  It

was obvious to me even back then that he

cherished what Rocky had to offer.

Dick often led group hikes and that

first summer I spent my free days hiking

with them. By my second summer, I was

climbing the Kiener’s route on Longs

Peak and craving other ambitious

adventures in the park. We investigated

wildflowers and learned what grows

where and when. We spent many hours

planning hikes and climbs. Recreation as I

had always known it took on a whole new

face. 

I remember my first backpacking

trip in Rocky — for that matter, my first

backpacking trip anywhere. We went to

Fern Lake and climbed the Little

Matterhorn. I was likely wearing blue

jeans, a flannel shirt and no hat. It was

cool to have a ruddy, sun-kissed face

back then. What I vividly remember is

our laughter, sharing chocolate, owls

hooting in the night, the fir trees

swaying in the wind, and the lapping

waters of Fern Lake. I admit I was a
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neophyte in the world of camping and

climbing, but I loved learning about all

of it in a most special spot on earth. 

Spring is also a good time to tell

stories about experiences in Rocky. They

seem funnier or scarier in the spring after

the long winter has embellished them.

Once, coming down from Mount Ida in a

thunderstorm — or, more accurately a

lightning storm with hail — I could smell

the ozone and feel the electricity in my

hair.  When my ice ax starting buzzing I

knew it was the end. Obviously, it was

not. We ended up sitting on top of our

packs as we waited out the storm out,

making ourselves as small as we could.

I summited Flattop Mountain a

couple of summers ago and found a

dozen or so YMCA staff on top. When I

told them I had worked at the Y in 1974,

they all looked bewildered, as if they

wanted to help me get off the summit!

When I told them I was heading to

Hallett Peak and maybe Taylor Peak, too,

their stunned looks were worth

remembering.

As the years have passed, I have

been fortunate to hike, backpack, and

climb in other national parks, but I still

find there is no place like Rocky in the

spring. Spring beauties just waiting to be

found, stumbling upon a newborn fawn,

and this spring I’m sure to find changes

nature has chosen to make with a torrent

of water. 

Relationships are built on experiences

and nurtured by time. Because Dick took

the time to share with me his relationship

with Rocky, I, too, have developed a deep

relationship with the park. And, like any

intimate relationship, I spend a lot of time

with Rocky. I give money to support and

protect Rocky. I share my relationship with

friends and family.

So, when spring comes to RMNP, I

take a moment to dust off my fondly

kept memories. I remember my friend,

Dick, who properly introduced me to

Rocky. I remember stories

that make me laugh and

some make me cringe and

be thankful.  

Spring in the Rockies

pulls me back a notch and

jogs my memory of why I

am here all year and why

continuing to nurture my

relationship with Rocky

Mountain National Park is

such a delight in my life.    

(Spring, continued)

Marlene spends much of her time locating
and photographing wildflowers in their
native habitats. She teaches for RMNA Field
Seminars and she has studied and
photographed Colorado flora since 1974.  

WEATHER: 
ç Expect packed snow on most the hiking trails through
June, especially at higher elevations. 

ç By the end of May, rivers and streams are flowing
strong. Hiking trails are often muddy and sometimes

flooded during the peak of spring runoff. 

BIRDS:

ç The buzz of hummingbirds fills the air in early June. 

ç Peregrine falcons and great-horned owls begin hatching
in May. 

ç Loud begging calls of black-billed magpie chicks start
emanating from their enormous stick nests in early June.

MAMMALS: 

ç Black bears are more actively searching for food after a
long winter’s nap at the end of March and early April. 

ç Yellow-bellied marmots emerge from their 9-month
sleep at the end of May.

ç Bighorn sheep give birth in early June and often are
seen at Sheep Lakes in mid-June with newly born lambs. 

PLANTS: 

ç Look for pasque flowers and spring beauties blooming
at the beginning of April. 

ç The alpine tundra begins to melt in early June,
encouraging the delicate blue blossoms of the alpine forget-

me-nots. 

Be alert! It’s tick season! 
Spring season brings ticks, often collected from warm,

south-facing slopes and lower elevations in the park. Be

sure to check for ticks at the end of day outdoors!  

Rocky’s 

Nature Calendar of Events 
(April, May, June)

Nursing elk calf at Black Lake.                         Photo: Marlene Borneman
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Ask Nancy
RMNA Quarterly Editor Nancy Wilson will attempt to

unearth answers to any questions asked by RMNA
members and park visitors. If you are curious about
something in or about the park, write: Nancy Wilson,

RMNA, PO Box 3100, Estes Park, CO  80517.
Or email her at nancy.wilson@rmna.org

Cover photo credits

Cover photos (clockwise from lower left to upper right):
“Ypsilon Spring,” by RMNA Member Larry Van Sickle, Estes

Park, CO; “Brown-capped Rosy Finch,” by RMNA Member

Gene Putney, Longmont, CO; “Hidden Gems” by RMNA

Member Phyllis Holst, Longmont, CO. Please send photos or high

resolution scans to nancy.wilson@rmna.org by June 1 for

publication in the 2014 Summer Quarterly. 
Photos are always appreciated! Scenery, wildlife and

wildflowers greatly enhance this publication, so take a hike and
carry your camera with you! Think simple and high contrast

for best reproduction results. Thank You!

How much effect does the park have on political decisions
regarding emissions testing in Colorado based on air quality
and nitrogen testing results in the park? The National Park
Service is a non-regulatory agency. As such, the park supports its
Nitrogen Deposition Reduction Plan partners, the Colorado
Department of Public Health and Environment and the
Environmental Protection Agency, in regulatory plans they decide
to implement that may improve air quality conditions in Rocky
Mountain National Park’s Class I airshed. This collaboration is
significant! The park’s air quality benefits from the state’s
implementation plan for ozone and regional haze and it is one of
many factors considered by our partners for air quality regulations.
The park is a critical laboratory where important air quality
research has taken place for more than thirty years. Its role is to
protect park resources, relay the research and educate the public
about air quality issues happening here at Rocky. It is critical for
the park to continue to work with its partners to develop solutions
for air quality issues in the park. Additionally, solutions developed
to address these issues at Rocky will benefit other areas as well! —
RMNP Biologist Jim Cheatham
What’s a chinook wind and why are they so common in Estes
Park? A “chinook” or “downsloping” (also called “westerlies”)
wind refers to a westerly wind that descends the leeward side of a
mountain range. As chinook winds force an air mass down the east
slope of the Front Range mountains, the air mass encounters
stronger atmospheric pressure causing it to warm. This generally
results in gusty winds causing warm, dry conditions for the Denver
area. Chinook winds were named after the Chinook Indians who
lived along the eastern slopes of the Cascade Mountain Range in
present day Oregon and Washington where these dry downsloping
winds also occur. Chinook winds occur all along the Front Range
of the Rocky Mountains from Alberta, Canada to Albuquerque,
New Mexico. — 9 News Weather Resources www.9news.com
/weather/resources/faq/

Does Trail Ridge Road or the Old Fall River Road follow an
ancient Native American trail? The Ute Trail is closely
intertwined with Trail Ridge Road. In many sections it follows the
trail and in others is on top of the trail. The reason is that the trail
took the best route through the mountains and tundra and therefore
was the best choice. Interestingly enough, landscape architects as
well as engineers designed Trail Ridge, taking into consideration
the magnificent views as well as the easier routes. — RMNP
Cultural Resources Specialist Karen Waddell

I saw a herd of cow elk this winter and noticed that while most
of them had shaggy necks, even those with radio collars, there
was one that looked like its neck had been shaved, leaving no
hair on its neck. What is this? Winter ticks could be a source of
hair loss in elk, particularly around the neck where there may be
areas of hair loss resulting from grooming, either oral grooming or
via scratching with a hoof. While not common in Rocky, this
parasite is known to occur in Colorado, so it’s possible the elk is
suffering from this condition. More commonly in the park, as
spring progresses, elk will begin to shed their winter coats,
including the thick neck hair. — RMNP Biologist John Mack

NEW RMNA PUBLICATIONS

2015

Rocky Mountain

National Park

100th

Anniversary

Calendar

$14.95

Member price: $12.71

Let the Centennial Celebration Begin!
Adorn your wall with this 16-month calendar celebrating 100 years
of Rocky Mountain National Park. Photographs from the historic
Fred Clatworthy collection were hand-colored by local artist Cheryl
Pennington, each capturing a unique moment in park history.
RMNP facts and events in each month add fun details to this
portrayal of the past. (Item #85)

Rocky Mountain National Park

MAMMALS:
Wild & Watchable Wildlife

With Photographs by 
RMNA Member Lee Kline

$5.95

Member price: $5.06

This guide, remade as a booklet from the Mammals Dollar Guide

newspaper, features 7 of the large mammals seen in Rocky

Mountain National Park, now with lots of color pictures and added

information! Learn about the animals’ history, what they eat and

how they behave, and discover some of the best viewing sites in the

park, and more. The more you know about wildlife, the greater your

chance to observe these amazing animals in the wild. (Item #91)
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by Jim Cheatham

A total of 25 years of scientific

research has shown that atmospheric

nitrogen deposition in Rocky Mountain

National Park (RMNP) is about 15 times

greater than the natural background

deposition rate. This excess of nitrogen

emissions comes from a variety of

human-made sources, including nitrogen

oxides from fossil fuel combustion and

ammonia from agricultural production,

both of which contribute to excess

atmospheric nitrogen deposited in

RMNP.  

High elevation ecosystems in the

park are especially susceptible to excess

nitrogen as a result of their development

and adaptation to low nitrogen

conditions. Within these ecosystems,

alpine tundra, aquatic plants, soil and

water quality are most affected.

Ecosystem health first began to decline

at high elevation areas on the east side

of the park between 1950 and 1964. The

beginning of this shift corresponded to

exceeding the critical load of nitrogen

deposition of 1.5 kilograms of nitrogen

per hectare per year (kg N/ha/yr).  

Rocky Mountain National Park is

classified as a Class 1 air quality area

(cleanest air designation) as defined by

the Clean Air Act. Regional haze,

ground-level ozone and atmospheric

nitrogen deposition are issues currently

affecting air quality, park

resources and visitor

experiences. Through a

Memorandum of

Understanding (MOU), the

National Park Service,

Colorado Department of

Public Health and

Environment and the

Environmental Protection

Agency are working

collaboratively to

implement a 2007 RMNP Nitrogen

Deposition Reduction Plan (NDRP).

While the NDRP will also help improve

park visibility and ozone conditions, the

plan’s focus is to address the ecological

impacts of excess nitrogen and reduce

nitrogen deposition by approximately

50% (from 3.1 to the 1.5 kg N/ha/yr

critical load) over 25 years. The plan

includes interim milestone reduction

goals every 5 years, in order to achieve

the critical load goal by 2032.  

In 2012, the 2.9 kg N/ha/yr

deposition rate did not reach the 2012

milestone reduction goal of 2.7 kg

N/ha/yr. The MOU

agencies are optimistic

that current and

developing strategies will

decrease nitrogen

deposition towards the

next milestone goal of 2.4

kg N/ha/yr in 2017.

Although nitrogen

deposition is not yet

decreasing, progress has

been made in stabilizing

deposition in recent years, indicating

that trends are no longer increasing.

Decreasing nitrogen deposition trends

are anticipated in the next several years

because of state and federal air quality

regulations that anticipate a 37%

reduction in Colorado nitrogen oxides

emissions by 2018. The NDRP 2012

Progress and Promise Shown in 
Rocky Mountain National Park 

Nitrogen Deposition Reduction Report

High elevation

ecosystems in the

park are especially

susceptible to excess

nitrogen as a result of

their development

and adaptation to low

nitrogen conditions. 
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Milestone Report containing these

findings and determinations is available

at www.colorado.gov/cdphe/
rmnpinitiative.

The MOU agencies also are

collaborating with Colorado agricultural

producers to develop a 5-year plan to

voluntarily reduce their ammonia

emissions through use of science-based

best management practices (BMPs).

Broader use of BMPs can help reduce

agricultural ammonia emissions by: 1)

reducing nitrogen inputs, 2) keeping

more nitrogen in the final agricultural

product, or 3) preserving more nitrogen

in the soil on the farm.  

The plan includes research,

monitoring, outreach and development

of an early warning system

(www.rmwarningsystem.com). The early

warning system would advise

agricultural producers to avoid high

nitrogen-emitting activities (manure

handling and crop fertilizing) during

specific weather events that can readily

transport nitrogen into RMNP.  

Research at Colorado State

University is focused on refining BMPs

for agricultural production activities.

The BMPs being evaluated may help

increase nitrogen retention in livestock

to improve production and reduce

nitrogen lost to the environment. Crop

production efficiency is also improving

with advances in nitrogen fertilizer

National Atmospheric Deposition Program (NADP) sites like this one in the park (deposition
buckets and a rain gauge), are sampled weekly to measure nitrogen deposited by rain and snow.

application to optimize fertilizer amount,

timing and placement. Conservation

tillage techniques, precision watering

and crop technology are also ways that

are improving nitrogen use efficiency.

The MOU agencies plan to review

and update the 2010 Contingency Plan,

continue work on ammonia and nitrogen

oxides emission inventories, continue

stakeholder collaboration and evaluate

nitrogen deposition reduction to evaluate

if additional steps are needed to meet the

next milestone in 2017. Learn more

about “What’s in the Air” at RMNP at

www.nature.nps.gov/air/Permits/
ARIS/romo.

Since 2008, Jim has managed RMNP’s air,
water and vegetation programs with much of
his time spent on current challenges
involving exotic plant control, native plant
restoration, atmospheric nitrogen deposition,
and ozone.

Become an RMNA Sustaining Member
for as little as $10 per month!

Now, you can become one of

RMNA’s most supportive friends.

In early May, RMNA will launch our

new Sustaining Membership program —

a monthly giving program. By becoming

a Sustaining Member, you’ll join a

special group of RMNA friends who

provide critical financial support to

RMNA each month. This reliable year-

round funding will provide the

immediate resources to do our work for

Rocky Mountain National Park and

other public lands.  

It’s easy! Just choose a monthly

amount, $10 to $20 for example (or

more!), and your gift will automatically

be charged to your credit card each

month. You’ll help the environment by

saving paper, and you’ll help us reduce

our postage and handling costs so even

more of your gift will be put to work.

You can change or cancel your monthly

commitment whenever you choose. To sign up as a sustaining member,

visit www.rmna.org, or call Membership

Manager Curtis Carman at 

(970) 586-0108 ext. 21. 
Join our new Sustaining

Member team today!
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Escape to Bear Lake: An Educational Adventure by

Bus

Fridays throughout the summer starting June 13th

Take a drive along Bear Lake Road to discover a variety

of fascinating features and history, including the

settlements in Moraine Park and the different ecosystems

in Rocky Mountain National Park. Explore the

breathtaking scenery around Sprague and Bear lakes,

including spectacular views of the Continental Divide,

Longs Peak and Hallett Peak. 

New Bus Tour Adventure 

in Rocky

Bugs, Beetles, and Butterflies: Tiny but Amazing

Creatures of Rocky (ages 4 – 6)   June 26; July 24; August 7

Children can explore the amazing world of bugs through

hands-on discovery using nets, magnifying glasses and art

to capture, identify and create their own amazing bug.

Flowers & Their Friends (ages 4 – 6)  July 3, 17, 31

Children can dissect flowers, learn about pollinators and

create their own unique flower in this fun and exploratory

class for kids.  

Virtual Geocache Adventure (ages 9 – 13) June 17; July

1, 15, 29; August 12

Participants will use a GPS unit to find hidden clues in

Hollowell Park meadow to discover natural treasures!

Fun Classes for Kids

Birds Without Borders: Migratory Birds of RMNP and

Costa Rica June 20

Explore the natural history of birds migrating between

their two seasonal homes. Learn how both areas can be

protected while viewing the songbirds in their summer

habitat in RMNP. 

Native American Wickiups of Rocky July 20

Explore the history of the first residents of Rocky who

used wickiups for shelter and participate in making your

own with native building materials. 

The Beetles that Ate the West: The Largest Beetle

Outbreak in History, a Grand Lake Area Class  June 23

The bark beetle epidemic has affected more than 70% of

the conifer forests in RMNP. Discover the impact the bark

beetle has had on the trees in Rocky.  

Understory Plants & Their Response to the Bark

Beetle Epidemic May 10

Learn about the unique story that the understory plants

within beetle-killed forests have to tell with Greg Pappas,

the 2013 RMNA Bailey Research Fellow.

Outdoor Field Adventures 

in RMNP

Birds of the Kawuneeche Valley – June 14 

Diversity in Wildflowers –  June 21

Beetles That Ate the West –  July 20

Grasses of RMNP on July 27

Geology of the Western Slope –  August 9 

Secret Places in RMNP –  August 15 

RMNP Butterflies: West of the Divide –  August 16 

Mushroom & Other Fungi –  August 18 

Grand Lake & Kawuneeche Valley History –  July 16 

Rocky Mountain Family Eco-Vacation –  June 21-26

Digital Landscapes Photography –  August 22-24

Grand Lake Area Programs

Photographing Wildlife: When, Where & How

June 20 – 22; September 12 – 14

Learn how to be there at the right time and right place for

wildlife photography with Lee Kline. 

Magic of Macro: Getting Started June 27 – 29 

Get up close and personal with nature with Don Mammoser.

Watercolor Brushstrokes: Painting the Landscapes of

RMNP July 31 – August 1 with Karen Ramsay  

Plein-air in the Park: Oil Painting August 16 – 17 with

Margaret Jensen. 

Photography and Painting 

in the Park!

w w w. r m n a . o r g
970-586-3262
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New Outdoor Adventure Field Programs 2014!New Outdoor Adventure Field Programs 2014!
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opportunities for RMNA members to put

boots on the ground and help with park

and RMNA projects alike. 

No experience necessary, just jump in

and help out with trail restoration, fuel

reduction, revegetation, campground

management and invasive species control.

Projects will vary from easy to rigorous,

from trail work, log hauling and

revegetation, to working indoors in the

park greenhouse.

Conservancy Member Corps volunteer

project days will be held throughout 2014

and will accommodate groups up to 20.

Dates for volunteer projects are still being

set, so check www.rmna.org soon for a

full schedule of volunteer days. 

If you want more information, want to

sign up for a volunteer day or want to

suggest a project, call Curtis Carman at

(970) 586-0108 ext. 21, or email him at

curtis.carman@rmna.org.

At RMNA, our mission to preserve

and protect Rocky Mountain National Park

is not an individual effort but, rather, a

team effort. Together, RMNA members

and donors have worked with the park to

accomplish many great things, from

building visitor centers and exhibits and

fixing trails to creating the next generation

of conservationists. It is clear that your

love for Rocky runs deep. 

Because of this, RMNA invites you to

experience first-hand the rewards of

lending a hand in Rocky Mountain

National Park as a Rocky Mountain

Conservancy Member Corps volunteer! 

Throughout the late spring and

summer of 2014 there will be

Rocky Mountain Nature Association Quarterly

Across
1 At the historic McGraw Ranch site, now used to house researchers, there is an

outhouse built in the 1880s that was repurposed in the 1980s and converted to a ___.

Used when nature “called”?  (2 wds)

6 Of the three million annual visitors to RMNP, only about ___ percent enjoy this

cross-country skiing and snowshoeing wonderland in the winter.

7 Contrary to popular belief, ___ and toadstools are one and the same. Some are

edible, and some are deadly, but there is no distinction between the two.

9 What little critter resides in the park’s higher elevations, doesn’t hibernate, and stores

caches of vegetation called haystacks under boulders for lean times in the winter?

10 The sole tick variety found in the park is the Rocky Mountain wood tick. Two

clues that tell you it’s not an insect, but an arachnid, are its lack of antennae, and its

___ legs instead of six.

13 The September flooding devastated areas downstream, but the park did not escape

unscathed. Due to severe damage to Old ___ Road, it will be closed to vehicular

traffic for all of 2014 and beyond. (2 wds)

14 Private riders and concessionaires who provide horseback riding in RMNP must

guarantee they use feed that has been certified as ___-free starting at least one week

before entering the park. This is to keep unwanted, invasive seeds away before they’re

ingested, and later when they would otherwise hit the dusty trail.

16 This feathered friend favors fair weather, so it migrates out of the park in the fall.

Since it’s not an all-year resident, some ornithologists think it shouldn’t have been

designated as Colorado’s state bird. What is it? (2 wds)

18 Since their transplantation to North Park in the ‘70s, RMNP is home to an

increasing number of these, the largest member of the deer family.

19 The beaver’s large incisors have a tough layer of orange ___ on the front of the

teeth, with a relatively weak white layer on the rear. The rear layer is worn away

faster during gnawing, resulting in razor sharpness.

21 Hummingbirds are found from Alaska to South America, but on no other continent.

Therefore they are known as ___ birds. (2 wds)

Down
1 In the park’s lower elevations, you will find two resident cacti: mountain ball cactus,

and Opuntia polyacantha, more commonly called what? (2 wds)

2 RMNP’s mule deer are called such because this feature closely resembles those of

their namesake.

3 An ill-conceived program started in the ‘30s to rid several northwestern national

parks of blister rust fungus from white pines, such as RMNP’s limber pine, involved

the use of a mixture of 2,4-D and 2,4,5-T herbicides. What is this “colorful”

concoction commonly called? (2 wds)

4 How can you tell the age a bighorn ram? Just like a tree, its horns have growth ___

that can be counted. A ewe’s horns aren’t as useful for this, however.

Park Puzzler
by RMNA Member Joel Kaplow

Park Puzzler
by RMNA Member Joel Kaplow

5 Nothing is permanent except change. Founded in 1931, the Rocky Mountain

Nature Association will soon be known as the Rocky Mountain ___.

8 This important group of plants likes to grow in moist areas, and is often

overlooked as they lack showy flowers. Their leaves are flat, the stems have flat

sides and are triangular in cross-section, hence the mnemonic “___ have edges.”

11 13-Across winds its way up from Horseshoe Park to the Alpine Visitor Center,

and passes to the south of Marmot Point and Mount ___.

12 Surprisingly, there are only ___ mountains in all of Alaska that are taller than

Longs Peak.

15 If you catch Colorado’s state fish, the greenback cutthroat ___, it must be

released due to its protected status.

17 A mushroom is not a separate form of a fungus, but is the reproductive portion
of a fungus. Fungi were once considered to be plants, but among other anomalies,

they have no chlorophyll, and therefore don’t photosynthesize. Taxonomists

relieved this headache by putting fungi in their own ___.

20 ___ Peak is featured in Jules Verne’s 1865 novel From the Earth to the Moon,
having a telescope placed on the summit.

We believe that we are all the sum 

of our parts — and our members are an

important part in making us whole. Sign

up for the Conservancy Member 

Volunteer Corps.

RMNA Announces New 

Member Volunteer Corps

for Rocky

Working in the park’s greenhouse is one
volunteering opportunity for Conservancy
Volunteers.
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Here’s an update of park-sponsored

events and activities currently scheduled: 

•  Rocky Mountain National Park will

host a Picnic in the Park at Hidden

Valley and an Ice Cream Social at the

Holzwarth Historic Site during the first

week of September, 2014. 

•  A Centennial Speaker Series will be held

throughout the year at various Estes Park,

Grand Lake and Front Range locations. 

•  A Rocky Mountain National Park

Employee Reunion is planned for

September of 2015.

•  Rededication ceremonies will honor

the park on September 3 and 4, 2015, as

it heads into its next 100 years of

protecting wilderness, wildlife, and

wonder. 

Details about these events will be

released on the park website as they are

finalized. 

Many local organizations have already

stepped forward to organize events for

the Centennial celebration, including: 

•  Rocky Mountain Plein Air Painters

will be hosting several “Paint Out”

events throughout the year, including a

Children’s Painting Session at Lily

Lake. 

•  Cowboy Brad Fitch will perform a

special centennial concert on July 25,

2015.

•  VintageTimeTravelers.com, a Model

T touring group, will “kick-off” their

tour of the historic National Park-to-

Park Highway in Grand Lake, Colorado,

on August 24, 2015. 

•  The Grand Lake Historical Society

will host a picnic and evening of historic

presentations, western music, poetry and

stories at the Smith-Eslick Cottage Court

and Cottage Camp. 

•  On August 25, the Model T group

will re-enact a historic car camp at 

Moraine Park Campground. 

•  The Colorado Mountain Club will

lead hikes, climbs and snowshoe treks to

100 of the 125 named peaks in Rocky

Mountain National Park throughout the

year. For more details, visit their website

at www.cmc.org/About/
YearoftheMountaineer.aspx

Centennial Product Development: The

100th Anniversary logo and slogan are

available for marketing and retail use.

Many businesses have already applied to

use the logo in print and in online

marketing campaigns. Centennial

Anniversary merchandise, including

notecards, calendars, postcards, hand-

made quilted items, fine art prints, and a

Rocky Mountain National Park trading

blanket designed by Pendleton Woolen

Mills, will start appearing in local area

businesses as the celebration date nears. 

The 100th Anniversary of Rocky

Mountain National Park is a time to

celebrate the wilderness, wildlife, and

wonder that has provided enjoyment and

inspiration to so many people over the

past 100 years. With such myriad events

and programs being offered throughout

the park and surrounding communities,

Rocky Mountain National Park

encourages everyone to join in the

celebration!

For more details, visit the 100th

Anniversary website:

www.nps.gov/romo/planyourvisit/100th_
anniversary.htm

Countdown to the Park’s 100th

Anniversary
In just six months, Rocky Mountain National Park will kick off its 100th

Anniversary Celebration. Between September 4, 2014, and September 4,

2015, there will be a host of opportunities to get involved in this once-in-

a-lifetime celebration!

Hand-colored image of Fred Clatworthy’s mother and sister from the Clatworthy Collection.
Hand-colored by Cheryl Pennington
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To truly appreciate the immensity of

the universe, contemplate the Milky

Way, the diffuse band of light in the

night sky caused by the billions of

distant stars of our own Milky Way

galaxy. Get as far as possible from the

city, with its noise, bustle and light

pollution. Go when it’s truly dark— on a

moonless night, at least an hour and half

before sunrise or after sunset. And go in

spring or summer, when the brightest

part of the Milky Way, which lies in the

constellation Sagittarius, is above the

horizon during the hours of total

darkness. You’ll see that the Milky Way

appears to make a gigantic arc in the sky.

In April, 2013, a powerful spring

snowstorm dropped nearly a foot of

snow on Rocky Mountain National Park.

I got up at 1:30 a.m., drove to Bear Lake

from my home in Boulder, and

snowshoed under clearing, moonless

skies to this vantage point above Nymph

Lake. The silence was profound. No lens

has a wide enough angle of view to

capture the full width and height of a

Milky Way panorama, so I set up a

specialized tripod head that allowed me

to shoot two overlapping rows of images

with an ultra-wide-angle 16mm lens.

The latest digital cameras, such as my

Canon 5D Mark III, are so astonishingly

sensitive that they can capture scenes lit

only by starlight and the sky glow

emanating from the distant cities out on

the plains.

An hour and a half before sunrise, at

the beginning of astronomical twilight,

the stars began to pale and the clouds

began to gather once more. By great

good fortune, the brief window of clear

skies had occurred precisely when I

needed it. Once I returned home, I

assembled this panorama in PTGUI, a

specialized panorama-stitching software

package. The completed panorama spans

145 degrees left to right and 85 degrees

from top to bottom.

I have spent many hours over the

last 20 years hiking, snowshoeing, and

climbing at night in order to reach some

photogenic vantage point in time for

sunrise. Often I would pause briefly,

turn off my headlamp, and soak in the

beauty of the night sky. Now, for the

first time, I have started to capture some

of that beauty and, I hope, that sense of

wonder in my images.

Specializing in Colorado wilderness
landscapes, Glenn has been a full-time
freelance photographer/writer for many
years. His fine-art landscape photographs
are found in galleries/gift shops across
Colorado. You can see more of Glenn’s work
at www.glennrandall.com.

Shooting the Milky Way in Rocky
by Glenn Randall



Rocky Mountain Nature Association Quarterly10

Celebrating 50 Years of Wilderness
by Kathy Brazelton

Fifty years ago this September, the

United States changed the way the world

would look at wild land with the passage

of the Wilderness Act. Thanks to the

wisdom and foresight of those who

dedicated themselves to its passage, we

now have legislation “ … to secure for

the American people of

present and future

generations the benefits of

an enduring resource of

wilderness”. Since the Act

was passed in 1964,

American wilderness has

increased tenfold, with the

majority of it being west

of the 100th meridian.

Over half of National Park

Service lands are

designated as Wilderness.

And, right here in Rocky

Mountain National Park,

large amounts of this

mountain landscape were

designated as Wilderness in

2009, after years of managing the land

“as if” it were Wilderness. 

As excited as we are to celebrate the

50th anniversary, sharing the message in

a meaningful way has its challenges.

How do we even begin to explain

Wilderness? It is both a place and an

idea, a reality and a dream. You can

walk in it, surrounded by beauty and

stillness, or you can dream of it,

surrounded by your office walls. Both

experiences are very real, and both have

tremendous merit. 

As interpreters, we are challenged

by the task of

communicating

something as nebulous

and shifting as values.

What, exactly, do these

acres of seashore,

prairie, mountain, forest

and desert mean to the

American people? To

some, Wilderness has a

deeply spiritual essence:

“Wilderness is a
necessity ... They will
see what I meant in
time. There must be
places for human beings
to satisfy their souls.

Food and drink is not all.
There is the spiritual. In some it is only
a germ, of course, but the germ will
grow,” wrote John Muir, conservationist

and founder of the Sierra Club. To

others, it has no value at all, as stated by

an anonymous 17th century writer:

“Wilderness is a damp and dreary place

where all manner of wild beasts dash

about uncooked!”  

Wilderness provokes us on another

level as well. While we can pick up,

hold, study, then interpret a rock from

our Wilderness — a tangible thing —

how do we approach the intangible

values of Wilderness, such as solitude,

risk, freedom and mystery? We’re

learning. Probably our most important

lesson is that you cannot separate the

two: tangible and intangible meanings

are so intertwined that it is impossible to

truly interpret one without the other. The

fact and the meaning both have value.

And so we continue with our efforts

to foster the development of a personal

stewardship ethic among park visitors,

park neighbors and even those who may

never visit our park. Here at Rocky

Mountain National Park, we’ll present a

variety of events and activities that

celebrate our nation’s Wilderness

heritage. Look for our new methods of

integrating the Wilderness theme into

interpretive programming in our walks,

talks, trailhead information,

publications, outreach efforts and

exhibits. We invite you to get involved:

attend our speaker and film series this

summer to commemorate the 50th

anniversary, and join our Walk for

Wilderness around Lily Lake on

September 6, 2014. 

Don’t forget to check out the new

items the Rocky Mountain Nature

Association (soon to be Rocky Mountain

Conservancy) has for sale at the park

visitor center Nature Stores to highlight

the anniversary. Find out more at

Rocky’s website www.nps.gov/romo, or

for national news check out

www.wilderness50th.org. Join other

Americans across the country in

celebrating your wilderness heritage —

whatever it may mean to you. 

Kathy Brazelton is an Interpretive Park
Ranger in Rocky Mountain National Park.

Photo: Julie Klett
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With just a few details awaiting

completion, we invite you to view the

Rocky Mountain National Park

Champions donor recognition display in

the lower lobby of the Beaver Meadows

Visitor Center. And what a stunning

display it is!

Careful attention was paid to the

design so that it would honor the

architecture and aesthetics of the historic

Beaver Meadows Visitor Center, a

building that was designed by architects

at Taliesin West, Frank Lloyd Wright’s

famous school of architecture. The wall

could not occlude or be supported by the

moss rock wall, nor could screws be

placed in the historic terrazzo flooring.

Design and engineering workarounds

were developed so the wall display

would not harm or compromise these

important architectural elements. 

In fact, the display was specifically

created to match and enhance the

aesthetics of this historic building. For

example, the new wall now incorporates

the lovely architecturally and culturally

significant moss wall. The tree

silhouettes, meticulously laser cut from

sheet metal, were coated to match the

rusted core-ten steel used in the entire

visitor center. We believe it will be

functional for many years to come. 

Still to come:

• A “map” of the donor plaques 

to make them easier to locate  

• A digital monitor that will 

display rotating information 

on major projects RMNA’s 

friends and donors have supported 

over the years

• Better lighting

Be sure to stop in downstairs at the

Beaver Meadows Visitor Center next

time you visit. We hope you enjoy this

new (and we think, stunning) public

recognition of the support you have

provided us and the park over the years! 

Special thanks to Graham Kopp at Rocky
Mountain National Park who contributed
greatly to the design, construction and
installation of this complex display, and to
RMNA’s Julie Klett for the conceptual
design.

Beaver Meadows 
Visitor Center 

Donor Wall in Place

Rocky Mountain National Park Champions donor recognition wall display in Beaver
Meadows Visitor Center lower lobby.

At its annual spring training conference, held this year at its Rocky

Mountain Park Inn (Estes Park’s 2013 Philanthropic Business of

the Year), Forever Resorts presented a check to the Rocky

Mountain Nature Association (RMNA) representing monies

donated from 2011 — 2013, totaling $30,141.28. 

For the past three years, Rocky Mountain Park Inn invited

overnight guests to make a voluntary $1 per night donation upon

checkout. These funds have gone toward the RMNA’s Next

Generation Fund, which supports interpretive and educational

programs at Rocky Mountain National Park.

Pictured here (left to right) are: Chris Cook, general manager,
Rocky Mountain Park Inn; Rex Maughan, founder and
president, Forever Resorts; Charles A. Money, executive
director, Rocky Mountain Nature Association; John
Schoppmann, executive vice president, Forever Resorts; 
Bill Butts, senior vice president, Forever Resorts.

RMNA Receives Major Gift From

Forever Resorts Dollar-a-Day Program
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The Estes Park Duck

Race is held annually

on the first Saturday

in May. The 26th

Duck Race will be

held on May 3rd,

2014, and continues a

tradition started in

1989 to support the

local charities of the Estes Valley.

For many years, RMNA has participated as a local

charity. It’s easy and a mutually symbiotic way to support

the organization. 

The Duck Race is simple. You “adopt” little rubber

duckies and select one of 60+ different Estes Valley

charities to benefit from your adoptions. These charities

will receive 95% of the monies collected from your

adoptions. The more ducks that are adopted for a

particular charity, the more money that charity makes.

BUY ESTES PARK DUCK RACE TICKETS TO SUPPORT THE PARK!   

WIN BIG!

Sign up at

www.rotaryclubofestespark.org/DuckRace/

Or, call Julie at 970-586-0108 ext. 11

Major prizes you can win: 
Samsung 6300 Series 50” Class LED Smart TV - $1,400.00

Apple iPad Air with Wi-Fi 64GB - $750.00

Samsung® HT-F5500W 5.1-Channel Home Theater System

- $485.00

PlayStation 3 250GB Move Bundle - $375.00

Xbox® 360 4GB Sports and Adventures Kinect Bundle -

$325.00

Canon PowerShot HS 12.1MP Digital Camera - $300.00

APEX LE3242 32" LED 60Hz HDTV- $270.00

Fitbit Force Activity Wristband - $140.00

We are pleased to announce a major

grant of $71,000 from the the National

Forest Foundation that will support an

additional two American Conservation

Corps crews in 2014!

Four of the crews of six college-age

youth will be living, learning and working

in the Arapaho-Roosevelt National Forests

this summer and assisting in the flood

recovery efforts there. The other two

crews will be working on trail- and flood-

related projects in Rocky Mountain

National Park. 

This will be our largest American

Conservation Corps season ever! To learn

more about and support the American

Conservation Corps, please visit

www.rmna.org.

We are excited about the name conversion from the Rocky Mountain Nature

Association to the Rocky Mountain Conservancy that will be occurring this

spring. Many of you have contacted us to ask how this change might affect

your wills and related documents. 

If you have named the Rocky Mountain Nature Association in your estate

plans, it is not necessary update your documents to the new name. With the

legal paperwork we have in place, any funds directed to RMNA will be

automatically directed to the Rocky Mountain Conservancy. However, if you

are updating your documents for other reasons and would like to include our

change, all of the details are the same except the name:

Rocky Mountain Conservancy

PO Box 3100

Estes Park, CO 80517

970-586-0108

Tax ID: 84-0472090

If you have named our organization in your estate plans, please get in touch

to let us know — we’d like to thank you! Contact: Julie Klett, Development

Manager, Julie.Klett@rmna.org, 970-586-0108.

RMNA Receives 

National Forest Foundation 

American Conservation

Corps Matching Grant

But that’s not all. Thanks to the generosity of the

major sponsors and the local area merchants, if your little

ducky is one of the lucky winners to cross the finish line,

you can win all kinds of prizes! You don’t have to be

present to win, but if you are in town, there’s lots of

music and entertainment to enjoy. Support RMNA today!

Will RMNA’s Name Change Affect My Will?

WIN BIG!
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The Rocky Mountain National Park Fund
expresses special thanks to the following

people for their donations to RMNP projects:

Rachel Baumbach, Elgin, IL

Nancy Bergman, Loveland, CO

Cindy Buggs, Houston, TX

Laurie Duncan, Estes Park, CO:

In Honor of Betty and Robert C. Duncan

Joyce and Mark Fleming, Cedar Rapids, IA

Mrs. Harlan Horst, Fort Collins, CO

Gerarda Jensen, Denver, CO

Gene Mammenga and Char Brooker,

Wabasha, MN

Paul Moore, Estes Park, CO:

In Honor of Barbara’s Wedding

Linda and Christopher Paris, Boulder, CO

Anne Powell Riley, Columbus, OH

John and Susan Ward, Estes Park, CO

David Armstrong, Loveland, CO

Julie and Martin Harrington, Denver, CO

Sandra Peacock and Thomas Africa,

Statesboro, GA

Carol and David Anderson, Loveland, CO

Robert and Sharon Bachochin, Boulder, CO

Phil and Lynn Beedle, Johnstown, CO

Dorothy and Bruce Dines, Denver, CO:

In Honor of Curt Buchholtz

Barbara J. Dowd, Cedar Falls, IA

Endow-Bio, Inc., Ames, IA

Laura Gilligan, Northfield, MN

Marianne Holmes, Arvada, CO

Catharine C. Hurley, Tucson, AZ

Deborah Knutson, Fraser, CO

Burr Lloyd, Greeley, CO

Deborah Reithmeyer & Kenneth Burke,

Lees Summit, MO

William and Norma Riley, Omaha, NE

Tom and Linda Stanar, Tega Cay, SC

Maurla White, Herndon, VA

Marvin and Hannah Woolf, Boulder, CO

Dr. and Mrs. John Christiano, Jupiter, FL:

In Memory of John P. Christiano and In

Honor of Marilyn Hubbard

Lynda Price Bohager, Hanover, PA:

In Honor of Z.Q.P.

Blair Bollinger, Cherry Hill, NJ:

In Honor of Ann Johnson and Family

Timothy Burke, Estes Park, CO

Lauren Cleland, Allen, TX

Daniel L. and Donna M. Dilts,

Albuquerque, NM

Elizabeth Eliassen, Denver, CO

Julie Guzzetta, Arvada, CO

Chris and Sheila Hill, Knoxville, TN

Cole Llewellyn, Denver, CO

In Honor of Dana Llewellyn

Robert Luzzi & Lisa Pisano, 

Silverthorne, CO

Andrew Maldonado, 

North White Plains, NY

Catherine & Gregory Marich, McLean, VA

Derk and Marjorie Osenberg, Chicago, IL

Alison and Paul Pierpoint, Bethlehem, PA

Rodger Poage, Montrose, CO

Lenore & Calvin Seiler, Denver, CO

Jane Stotts, Cincinnati, OH

Anne and Thomas Weir, Mt Pleasant, IA

Gail Wheeler, Midland, TX

Adam Williams, Wildwood, MO

Andrea Chadwick, Tucson, AZ:

In Memory of Their Wilderness-loving

Dad, Gene Chadwick

Khalid Aziz, Fort Collins, CO

James Berryhill, Niwot, CO

Heather Hahn, Takoma Park, MD

Tina Hay, State College, PA:

In Honor of Jeff and Mary Ann Hay

Peter B. and Nancy H. Holt, Longmont, CO

In Honor of Tom Williams

Maxine E. Johnson, Denver, CO

Wayne and Jane Larsen, Loveland, CO

Christine Sweetland, Littleton, CO

Anonymous

Richard & Sharon Fedorchak, 

Estes Park, CO

Rotary Club of Estes Park, Estes Park, CO

Stephen M. Strachan, Englewood, CO

Peter & Lavona Vanderveen, 

Estes Park, CO:

In Memory of James Burkepile

Dianna and Joe Adorjan, Saint Louis, MO

Robert and Virginia Akins, Fort Collins, CO

Leslie and Neil Alexander, Nashville, TN

Mary and James Alfred, La Grange Park, IL

Alfred Angulo and Mary Sanders,

Fayetteville, AR

Helen Arnold, Tulsa, OK

AT&T Foundation, Princeton, NJ

Alden & Stephanie Atkins, Alexandria, VA

Lu Anne Aulepp, Loveland, CO

Scott Awender, Hudson, OH

Jane Axtell, Morrison, CO

Karla Bachman, Lincoln, NE

Robert and Noreen Baker, Estes Park, CO

Vaughn Baker, Estes Park, CO

Terri L. Barry, Estes Park, CO

Verne P. Berry, Longmont, CO

Eleanor M. Blaha, Wheaton, IL

Virginia Brooks, Minneapolis, MN:

In Memory of 

Jackie Johnson and Alyce Paul

Ann and Russ Buckley, Erie, CO

Diane Burkepile, Estes Park, CO

Phillip and Nancy Burns, Parker, CO

Mr. and Mrs. Chuck Campbell,

Chestertown, MD

Art Campfield, Fort Collins, CO

Minerva Canavan, Boulder, CO

Gerald and Elizabeth Caplan, Boulder, CO

Peggy Carr, Denton, TX

Peggy Carr, Denton, TX:

In Memory of Peggy Askew

Marguerita Carrabine, Solon, OH

Andrea Chadwick, Tucson, AZ:

In Memory of Their Wilderness-loving

Dad, Gene Chadwick

Charles Heights Association, 

Estes Park, CO:

In Memory of Marie Bogart

Sue Ellen Charlton and James Boyd, 

Fort Collins, CO

Chevron Corporation, Princeton, NJ

Alfred and Joyce Cochran, 

Palm Beach Gardens, FL

Heather Collins, Wheaton, IL

Barbara Corwin, Colorado Springs, CO

Gloria Cox, Denton, TX

John and Suzanne Cruse, Evergreen, CO

Stephanie Culligan, Lakewood, CO

Julie and Joseph Cunningham, Arvada, Coz:

In Honor of Charlie Kalchthaler and

Peggy Crimmins

Diana Dahart, Ypsilanti, MI

Raylene Decatur, Denver, CO

Connie Dedon, Estes Park, CO

Lesa Deeker, Omaha, NE

Jeannine Dickerhofe, Superior, CO

Maureen Dinner, Orange, OH

Patricia Donovan, Denver, CO

Amanda Dougherty, Overland Park, KS:

In Memory of Clifford Bell

David & Jane Dunatchik, Bloomington, IN

Dennis and Llewellyn Dunkin, Arvada, CO

Robert and Jane Dunphy, Arlington, VA

Richard & Michelle Eckert, 

Woodland Park, CO

Bruce Ellingwood, Estes Park, CO

Dan Elliott and Mary Anne Maier,

Longmont, CO:

In Memory of John and Marian Elliott

Luke and Teresa Ellis, Fort Worth, TX

Clark and Martha Ewald, Littleton, CO

ExxonMobil Foundation, Princeton, NJ

Catherine Felknor, Boulder, CO

Renate & James Fernandez, Estes Park, CO

Joyce and Mark Fleming, Cedar Rapids, IA

April L. Floerke, Florissant, MO:

In Memory of Charles Bud Floerke

Stephen & Sharon Freeman, Centennial, CO

Diana French, Solon, OH

Lorie Gedye, Verona, WI:

In Memory of Jess Cassel

Barbara Gillett and Kay Kotzelnick,

Denver, CO

Richard Gilman, Pasadena, CA

Katherine Goad, Warrensburg, MO

Google Matching Gifts Program, 

Princeton, NJ

John Graff, Denver, CO

Gia Hamilton and Charles Proudfit,

Boulder, CO:

In Honor of Graig and Jan McHendrie

Joyce Harper, Spring, TX:

In Memory of Florence Buehring

Bruce Harshberger, Loveland, CO

Cathy Heberding, Delaware, OH

J.L. Heider, Estes Park, CO

Maddie & James Henderson, 

Royersford, PA

Alvin Herrington, Derby, KS

James and Marjorie Hewitt, Lincoln, NE

Wilma Hoath, South Bend, IN

Robert and Barbara Hoel, Windsor, CO:

In Honor of Emma and Abby Goodrum

Richard W. Holmes, Boulder, CO

Margaret Hyde, Clearwater, FL

Jane and Michael Imber, Lawrence, KS

Carmen Irizarry, Staten Island, NY

James and Gerry Irvine, Estes Park, CO

Ingrid Justin, Timnath, CO

Inez Kelley, Houston, TX:

In Honor of Ruth Hess

John and Diane Klarich, White Lake, MI

Mary Ann Kundtz, Estes Park, CO

Robert Lach, Chicago Heights, IL:

In Memory of Richard Stef 

Richard and Vicki Lane, St. Louis, MO

Ronald and Dee Larue, Longmont, CO

Susan and Dean Lausten, Denver, CO

Ernie and Jackie Leach, Bellville, TX

The Lederer Foundation, Lakewood, CO

Karen & Jerry Levi, Colorado Springs, CO

Jason Lillegraven, Laramie, WY

Lembit & Karen Lilleleht, 

Charlottesville, VA

Karen Louis, Boulder, CO

Carole Machala & Nelson Goranson, 

Fort Collins, CO

Walt and Darst McNairy, Sanibel Island, FL

Jim and Louise Meiman, Fort Collins, CO

Joseph and Pam Meylor, Estes Park, CO

Rhonda Mickelson, Estes Park, CO

Microsoft Matching Gifts Program,

Princeton, NJ

Martha Mashburn, Austin, TX:

In Memory of Reginald S. Fogg

Roland and Carol Miller, Houston, TX

Juanita R. Muntz, Tualatin, OR

James and Jeanne Mytton, Broomfield, CO

John and Marsha Neel, Wichita, KS

December 8, 2013 through March 7, 2014
677 Gifts ~ total donations: $218,250

NEXT GENERATION FUND

(RESTRICTED GIFTS)

AMERICAN

CONSERVATION CORP FUND

LAND PROTECTION FUND

LEGACY ENDOWMENT FUND

NEXT GENERATION FUND

(UNRESTRICTED)

RMNP 

FLOOD RECOVERY FUND

RMNA 

FLOOD RECOVERY FUND

FALL RIVER

VISITOR CENTER EXHIBITS
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Nelnet Foundation, Lincoln, NE

Network for Good, Washington, DC

Elizabeth & Philip Nicholson, Boulder, CO

Ford and Merry Nielsen, Estes Park, CO

Judith F. Nowak, Saint Louis, MO

James and Mary O'Hara, Denver, CO

David Olson, Oakdale, CA

Katy Owens, Boulder, CO:

In Memory of Marjorie Foote

David Perry and Kathleen Meier, 

Point Pleasant, PA

Robert and Berniece Peters, Estes Park, CO

Sheila Pettersen, Evanston, IL

Jim Pfister, Wichita, KS

Diane Phillips, Wildwood, IL

Joseph and Susan Pichler, Cincinnati, OH

Dotty Poehler, Loveland, CO

Qualcomm Matching Gift Program,

Princeton, NJ

Eugene Rardin, Overland Park, KS:

In Memory of Juanita Rardin

William and Norma Riley, Omaha, NE

Shane Ring, Moab, UT

Garry and Margaret Roccaforte, Conroe, TX

Sarah Schmidt, Hinesburg, VT

Alice D. Schwartz, Estes Park, CO:

In Memory of Father John Michener &

Brothers Tony and John Michener

Andrew Selig, Denver, CO

Marcus and Joan Sessel, Livingston, TX:

In Memory of Pierre Perney

Shell Oil Company Foundation 

Matching Gifts, Princeton, NJ

Arthur and Geraldine Shenkin, 

Greenwood Village, CO

Leonard Siekmeier, Colorado Springs, CO

John B. Simonson, Kansas City, MO

Karin Sinclair, Boulder, CO

Society of American Travel Writers,

Milwaukee, WI

Kenneth Spies, Boulder, CO

Charles Staiger, Solon, OH

Ned and Judith Steele, Sunnyside, NY

Scott Stephens, Broomfield, CO

Mary Kay and William Stoehr, Boulder, CO

Francis and LaVerne Strehl, Oak Brook, IL

Robert and Frances Sunderland, San

Antonio, TX

Anita Tannuzzo, Tampa, FL

The Boeing Company, Princeton, NJ

The Colorado Health Foundation, 

Denver, CO

Brian Thomas and Michell Pett-Thomas,

Fort Collins, CO

Catherine and Billy Thomas, Austin, TX

Constantine and Claire Valaoritis, 

New York, NY:

In Memory of Mark Krotter

The Thomas P. Waters Foundation,

Philadelphia, PA

Kim Thornburg, Lorton, VA

Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Tipps, Houston, TX

Sean Tucker, Loveland, CO

Gerry & Beth Vander Meer, 

Nicholasville, KY

Justina Wagers, Boulder, CO:

In Memory of Frank Pittman III, M.D.

Jean Wallace, Media, PA

Lorenz and Kirsten Ward, Dallas, TX

Carol and Steven Watson, Bozrah, CT

Richard and Kathleen Zehrbach, Solon, IA

Dean and Arlene Zick, Parker, CO

Phyllis Zumwinkel, Denver, CO

All in Memory of Richard Dickerman:

Jessica Heisler, Munroe Falls, OH

Michael Menolasino, Hudson, OH

Amanda Mercer, Hudson, OH

Shobha Pillai, Macedonia, OH

All in Memory of Connie Drumheller:

Doris and Jack Berryhill, Estes Park, CO

George & Elizabeth Wilson, 

Indianapolis, IN

Jan Ackerly, Lawrence, KS

Richard and Kate Adams, Danielsville, PA

Tom and Renee Adams, Greeley, CO

David Albright, Florissant, MO

Sarah and Richard Amos, Minneapolis, MN

Steve Andersen, Estes Park, CO

Bruce W. Anderson, Austin, TX

Carol and David Anderson, Loveland, CO

Charles and Myrta Anderson, Arvada, CO

Linda Andes-Georges, Longmont, CO

Norma Andrisek, Berea, OH

Christine Arden and David Newman,

Boulder, CO

Barbara and William Armstrong, 

North Ridgeville, OH

AXA Foundation, New York, NY

Bruce and Cindy Bachleder, Littleton, CO

Douglas Bajor, Royal Oak, MI

Martha and Don Baker, Castle Rock, CO

Robert Barber, Arvada, CO

Marlene and John Barnes, Fort Madison, IA

Sybil Barnes, Estes Park, CO:

In Celebration of 

Ron Harris’s Retirement

Sybil Barnes, Estes Park, CO:

In Memory of Jim Godbolt 

Emily Barry, Tulsa, OK

Vincent & Sandra Basanavage, Yardley, PA

Marshall Batchelor, Mukilteo, WA

John N. and Nina S. Bates, Osage, IA

Allan Beezley, Boulder, CO

Jennifer and Robert Bell, Lincoln, NE

Martha Bendel, Canyon City, CO

Patricia and John Benker, Omaha, NE

John and Connie Berry, Castle Rock, CO

Belinda Biddle, Loveland, CO

Barb Biedenstein, Centennial, CO

Richard and Judith Bliley, Erie, PA

Mary K. Blue, Longmont, CO

Jane Bodmer, Gilbert, AZ

Kathryn Bollhoefer, Denver, CO

Kathryn Bowers, Estes Park, CO

Arnold Braasch, Rensselaer, IN

Steven and Cindy Brant, Manistee, MI

Denise Bretting, Loveland, CO

Charles Britton, Fayetteville, AR

Theresa Brown & Andy Wunder, 

Topeka, KS

Don Bryson, Estes Park, CO

Anne and Elliott Bugbee, Longmont, CO

Bill and Carol Buikema, Englewood, CO

Timothy Burke, Estes Park, CO

Wallace and Laurine Burke, Estes Park, CO

Edward Burns-Weir, Spring, TX

Jim Burstein, Evanston, IL

Charlene Byers, Denver, CO

Jonathan Byrne, Fort Collins, CO

Bill and Fran Cahill, Long Beach, CA

Brandon Caldwell, New Braunfels, TX

Sherry Caldwell, Estes Park, CO

Alonia Calvert, College Station, TX

D'Ann Campbell, Canton, MO

Karen Campbell, Greenwood, IN

Robert and Patricia Canfield, Leawood, KS

John Capelle, West Bend, WI

Barbara and Kenneth Card, Englewood, CO

Robert and Carol Carper, Conifer, CO

James Carr, Estes Park, CO

Peggy Carr, Denton, TX

Mary Cast, Lakewood, CO:

In Honor of Richard and Lesley

Sue Ellen Charlton & James W. Boyd,

Fort Collins, CO

Don and Carol Cheley, Denver, CO

Rob and Lin Chirico, Longmont, CO

Jerry Christian, Greeley, CO

Cheryl & Jay Christopher, Englewood, CO

David Clark, Denver, CO:

In Honor of Margaret M. Clark

Earl H. Clark, Estes Park, CO

George and Barbara Clark, Meriden, KS

Ronald O. Coburn, Jr., Golden, CO

Dennis and Betty Coit, Centennial, CO

Madelynn Coldiron, Frankfort, KY

Gunnel Cole, Costa Mesa, CA

Colorado Gives: 

Community First Foundation, Denver, CO

John Conroy, Rolla, MO

Robert Copple, Elkhorn, NE

James and Millicent Cozzie, Estes Park, CO

Matthew Cremens, Effingham, IL

Helen M. and Ralph G. Culter, Greeley, CO

Richard and Donna Curtis, Brewster, MA

Donald & Rebecca Custis, Saint Johns, FL

Clark Cyr, Bellevue, WA

Nathaniel & Brenda Dahm, Kirkwood, MO

John & Terry Dammann, Chevy Chase, MD

David Daniels and Lynn Tharsing, 

Pacific Palisades, CA

Randal Davis, Boulder, CO

Faith Daws, Fort Dodge, IA

Caroline de Dreu, Cincinnati, OH

Darryl and Carolyn De Mara, Lafayette, CO

Patricia DeAngelis Ratner, Boulder, CO

Catie Deines, Aurora, CO

Lynn and Tim Dennis, Saint Paul, MN

Donald Dick, Boulder, CO

Katherine Dines & David Miller, 

Denver, CO:

In Honor of The Two Bruce Dines, 

John Wold, Courtland Wold 

& the Anderson Families

John and Prudence Dings, Boulder, CO

Steve and Marian Dodge, Los Angeles, CA

John and Dolores Dolan, Mahwah, NJ

Ms. Miriam L. Douglass, Appleton, WI

Kathleen Doyle, Golden, CO

Alex Drummond, Salida, CO

Neil and Joyce Dunbar, Golden, CO

Janis Durr, Asheville, NC

Steven and Tanya Dutro, Windsor, CO

Marcia Dysart, Baltimore, MD

Gloria Eastman, Denver, CO

Caroline Edwards, Charlestown, MA

Dale & Melinda Egeberg, Bloomington, IL

Tina Elam, Lenexa, KS

Melinda and Gary Ely, Flower Mound, TX

Carolyn Ennis, Dallas, TX

Marianne Erlichman, Frederick, MD

Sabina Exner, Boulder, CO

Beth and Tony Fabrizio, Broomfield, CO

Gary and Kathleen Falk, Boise, ID

David Fetter, Austin, TX

Steve Field, Divide, CO

Michael and Peggy Flood, Loveland, CO

Colin Forbes, Ballwin, MO

Lowell and Jane Fortune, Littleton, CO

Lloyd Fosdick, Estes Park, CO

Kenneth and Nancy Kappler-Foster,

Poughkeepsie, NY

Perry Franklin, Springfield, MO

Robert and Charline Freitag, Lawrence, KS

Wayne and Mary Frey, Somerset, NJ

Robert Fritz, Charlottesville, VA

Dennis and Jane Froman, Broomfield, CO

Howard and Dana Fry, Castle Rock, CO

Susan Gapter Dority & Tom Dority, 

Estes Park, CO

Harvey Gardiner, Niwot, CO

Jeff and Nikki Garmon, Mobile, AL

Charles & Lisa Gastrell, 

Fairfax Station, VA:

In Memory of Harvey Stegman

Maryann Gaug, Silverthorne, CO

James F. Gaulke, Parker, CO

Marianne Gaynor, St. Clair Shores, MI:

In Honor of Martha and Gene Stehman

Kathleen Geer, Columbia, CT

Ronald and Betty George, Omaha, NE

Mari and John Gewecke, Lincoln, NE

Janice Gibb, Berthoud, CO

Michele & Raymond Gibson, 

Estes Park, CO

Miriam Gilbert, Boulder, CO

William Ginsberg, Parker, CO

Autumn and John Githara, Monument, CO

Kristin Gjerdset, West Allis, WI

James & Christine Glenski, 

Shawnee Mission, KS:

In Memory of John A. Morgan

Margaret Golden, Brooklyn, NY

Deborah and Loren Golitz, Denver, CO

Grand Lake Women’s Club, 

Grand Lake, CO:

In Memory of Annie Waterman

Andrea J. Grant, Boulder, CO

Laura Grantham, Estes Park, CO:

In Memory of Beryl Summer

Deborah S. and John P. Green, Drake, CO

Diane Green & David Joseph, Boulder, CO

Van Grotenhuis and Kathryn Moore, 

Eden Prairie, MN:

In Honor of Jim and Kathy Grotenhuis

James Groves, Denver, CO

Cheryl & Jack Gummere, 

Grand Junction, CO:

In Memory of Gordon Weller

Karen and Thomas Guter, Fort Collins, CO

Wendy Haas, Overland Park, KS

Donna Hahn, Estes Park, CO

Hallidie and Donald Haid, Seattle, WA

Timothy and Wendlyn Haight, Grimes, IA

David W. Hall, Rogersville, MO

Valorie Hambley and Kenneth Wong, 

Battle Ground, WA

Pat Hammond, Estes Park, CO

Carl and Nancy Hane, Fort Collins, CO

Barbara Hans, Des Moines, IA

Steve Harbula, Littleton, CO

Brian Harms & Amy Schlotthauer, 

Boulder, CO

Robert Harris, Northampton, MA

Susan K. Harris, Estes Park, CO

James Hayes, Fort Collins, CO

Cheryl Hayman, Colorado Springs, CO

Keith and Beth Heaton, Eden Prairie, MN

Jon and Pam Heeringa, Harrisonburg, VA

Dieter and Renita Heinzl, Saint Louis, MO

Beverly Henderson, Estes Park, CO

Jacquelyn Hertel, Estes Park, CO

Glenn and Leila Hewitt, Greeley, CO

Philip Hiester, Denver, CO

Thomas & Mary Ellen Hodgson, 

Glade Park, CO

Jane I. Hoel, Fort Collins, CO

Katherine & Richard Hoenigman, 

Berea, OH

Marianne Holmes, Arvada, CO

Phyllis A. Holst, Longmont, CO

William Hoppe, Farmington, NM

Linda Houser, West Hartford, CT

Martha and Gregory Hughes, Princeton, NJ

Ned Husman, Centennial, CO

William and Claire Jacobson, Littleton, CO

Joan and Anthony Japha, New York, NY

Dorothy Jobes, Grand Island, NE

Julie L. Johnson, Denver, CO

Patricia Jean Johnson, Davenport, IA:

In Honor of Howard Johnson

TRAIL IMPROVEMENT FUND
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Richard K. Johnson, Kenosha, WI

Carolyn Jones, Larkspur, CO

Elizabeth Jones, Colorado Springs, CO

Jean Jones, Saline, MI

Sterling Jordan, Loveland, CO

Fred Joseph, Louisville, KY

Scott Joy, Denver, CO

Alan & Cheryl Kaplan, 

Bloomfield Hills, MI

Sandra Kaptain, Elgini, IL

Deborah Keating, Kansas City, MO

Fred Kelsey, Horseheads, NYL:

In Honor of Suzanne K. Miller

Fred Kelsey, Horseheads, NY:

In Honor of Alan P. Miller

David Kempkes, Cheyenne, WY

Stephen & Connie Kensinger, 

Excelsior, MN

Elizabeth O. Keys, Ames, IA

Tulu King, Greeley, CO

Mary Lou Klinkhammer, Shoreview, MN

Anne Knoll, Longmont, CO:

In Honor of Lou Carlson

Deborah Kodros, Chicago, IL

Lorri Koenig, Allenspark, CO

Dr. & Mrs. Harry Konen, Huntsville, TX

M.L. and Christine Korphage, Wichita, KS

George and Sue Kovitz, Greeley, CO

Robert Kretschman, Grand Junction, CO:

In Memory of June Kretschman  

Selma Kristel, Highlands Ranch, CO

Penny Kroening, West Allis, WI

Paul Krusa and Marie Curry, Frisco, CO

Mary Lamy, Hygiene, CO

Tracy Lantz & Tony Kish, Catonsville, MD

Joseph M. Lee, Saint Louis, MO

Ulla and Mani Lee, Loveland, CO

Susan Legler, Longmont, CO

Lester and Carol Lehman, Lakewood, CO

Cynthia Leibman, Denver, CO:

In Honor of Koura Maironi

Rodney and Nancy Lentz, Rolla, MO

Edith and Malcom Lerch, Conover, NC

Dorothy Lett, Oklahoma City, OK

Janine Leupold, Erie, CO

Pete Lewis, Marana, AZ

Carol T. Linnig, Estes Park, CO

Lynne and Dick Lipsey, Estes Park, CO

Mary Loberg, Plymouth, MN

Beth Lombardi, East Windsor, NJ

Katherine and John Long, Houston, TX

Dr. Mark Longman, Denver, CO

Robert and Janet Ludlum, Estes Park, CO:

In Honor of Bob and Linda Messersmith

Robert and Janet Ludlum, Estes Park, CO:

In Memory of Tom Ludlum 

Jonathan Ludwig, Houston, TX:

In Memory of Sharon & Hubert Ludwig

Gina Lux, Denver, CO

Mary Lykke, Omaha, NE

Sherburne & Susan MacFarlan, 

Boulder, CO

Randall and Janet Maharry, 

West Des Moines, IA

Jerry and Marcy Mandello, 

West Palm Beach, FL

Vicky and Greg Manlove, 

Colorado Springs, CO

Doug & Lynette Mannering, Loveland, CO

Mary and Joe Masilak, Joliet, IL:

In Memory of Mike and Helen Meyer

Ted and Kathy Massey, Sioux City, IA

Leonard McCain, Brighton, CO

Michael McGettigan, Highlands Ranch, CO

Jean McGuire, Estes Park, CO

Priscilla & Malcolm McKenna, 

Boulder, CO

Colleen A. McLaren, Hygiene, CO

Richard and Donna Meckley, Boulder, CO

Jacob Meffley, Longmont, CO

Hope Meyer, Boulder, CO

Rich and Carolyn Miller, Breckenridge, CO

Richard and Deborah Minns, Arlington, MA

Dawn Mitchell, Arvada, CO

Frances and A. R. Mitterer, Arvada, CO:

In Memory of Her Mother Betty Hedlund

John Mize, Salina, KS

Sharon and John H. Mize, San Antonio, TX

David and Joy Mohr, Estes Park, CO

Andrew Moore, Philadelphia, PA

Louis and Martha Moore, Chapel Hill, NC

Mark and Jan Morgan, Prairie Village, KS

Rebecca Morgan, St. Petersburg, FL

Nancy and Connor Morris, Leawood, KS

Teresa Morrow, Arkansas City, KS

Teresa Morton, Jones, OK

Edward and Mary Moyer, Peoria, IL

Jim and Connie Mueller, Oelwein, IA

Marilyn Murphy and Robert Medlock, 

Fort Collins, CO

Shirley and Bruce Murrow, Denver, CO

Robert B. Myers, Chapel Hill, NC

Jerre Nakagawa, Colorado Springs, CO

Doug and Marcia Nelson, Rock Island, IL

Kelly Nelson, Savoy, IL

Peggy and Scott Neslund, Lakeland, FL

Richard Nichols, San Mateo, CA

Tamarra Noirot, Louisville, CO

Gus and Jane Nottberg, Loveland, CO

Marnie O’Connor, Littleton, CO

William Oakley, Lenexa, KS:

In Honor of Lisa and Brion Oakley

Kady Offen-Rovtar, Boulder, CO

Kenneth & Marjorie Ogren, 

Rohnert Park, CA

Dayton and Rosina Olson, Estes Park, CO

George and Frances Olson, Fort Collins, CO

William and Anita Ondr, Centennial, CO

The Orris Family, Lone Tree, CO

Russell Panneton, Nederland, CO

Rick and Vicki Papineau, Estes Park, CO

Jeanne Paradeis, Denver, CO:

In Memory of Daniel Paradeis

Linda and Christopher Paris, Boulder, CO

The Peterson Charitable Lead Trust,

Houston, TX

Frank and Betsy Pittman, Atlanta, GA:

In Memory of Frank S. Pittman III

Amy Plummer, Estes Park, CO

Rodger Poage, Montrose, CO

Kate Polk, Fort Collins, CO

Janet Prehn, Arvada, CO

Fred Rainguet, Ph.D., Allenspark, CO

Rams Horn Village (Owners Association),

Estes Park, CO

Debbie Rapier, Westminster, CO

Sherry Rarity, New Lenox, IL

Bonnie Ravesloot, Saint John, IN

Richard Rawson and Barbara Eggleston,

San Jose, CA

Dr. Barbara Ray, St Petersburg, FL

Sarah and David Read, Columbia, MO

John Reber & Sarah Wynn, Longmont, CO

Carol Redden, Rochester, NY

Miriam Reed, Denver, CO

Bob Renwick, Goodyear, AZ

Armeto Reynolds, Dothen, AL:

In Honor of Dr. and Mrs. John Ramsey

Dallas and Sharon Richards, Hays, KS

William and Norma Riley, Omaha, NE

Helen & Clayton Ringgenberg, 

Iowa City, IA

John Riola & Ellen Hauge, Sugar Land, TX

Joan & Terry Roberson, 

West Des Moines, IA

Larry and Nancy Robinson, Plano, TX

Norma and John Robinson, Colorado

Springs, CO

Paul and Mary Roloff, Lake Zurich, IL

Dee and Paul Rothery, Broomfield, CO

Leonard and Mary Rothfeld, Lakewood, CO

William and Mary Russell, Tulsa, OK

Richard and Karen Sandberg, Omaha, NE

Tom Sander and Virginia Henke, 

Fort Collins, CO

Pamela Sartori, Timnath, CO

Jean Saul, Denver, CO

Maurice Schaus and Kelly Taylor-Schaus,

Merrill, WI

Beth Schmahl, Boulder, CO

Larry and Katherine Schnuck, 

Whitefish Bay, WI

Dave and Cheryl Schutz, Estes Park, CO

Bonnell Seals, Estes Park, CO

Craig and Pamela Seaver, Estes Park, CO

Barbara Seckinger, Fort Collins, CO

Garland and Marlys Seibert, Ankeny, IA

Debbie and Mark Sessel, Orange, CT:

In Memory of Janet Harrison

Mary and Karl Shelley, Moorestown, NJ

Debra Squires and William Skarstad,

Boulder, CO:

In Memory of Duane and Bonnie

Gail and David Skinner, Boulder, CO:

In Memory of Eric Skinner

Richard and Betty Simms, Denton, TX

Clifford and Gloria Sisko, Sugar Grove, IL

Gene and Virginia Slack, Denver, CO

The Dan Smeak Family, Fort Collins, CO

Bob and Kathie Smith, Walterboro, SC

Francoise Smith, Fort Collins, CO

James W. and Carolyn Smith, Edmond, OK

Carl Sniffen, Grand Lake, CO:

In Honor of Shadowcliff Lodge

Karen Sowers, Richland, WA:

In Honor of Dave and Lois Sauer

Margaret Spitzer, Greeley, CO

June and Peter Sprenkle, Boulder, CO

Russell & Kathleen Srack, 

Pleasant Valley, MO

Tom and Linda Stanar, Tega Cay, SC

Christine and Donald Steger, Placitas, NM

Bill Sterrett, Ft. Collins, CO:

In Honor of Lori and Dana Walker

Mark Sterrett, Mercer Island, WA

Pat Stevenson, Estes Park, CO

Marty Stokely, Zionsville, TN

Carol Stolz, Fort Collins, CO

Scott Strader and Cathy Taphorn, 

Downers Grove, IL

Ruth Streveler, Lafayette, IN

Mark and Sandra Stuaan, Fishers, IN:

In Memory of Hugh Morris

David and Carla Stutts, Houston, TX

Jan and James Swaney, Estes Park, CO

Barbara and Ralph Swanson, Phillips, WI

Daniel Swanson, Loveland, CO

Robert Sweeney, Estes Park, CO

Micki Syroid, Longmont, CO

David Tavel, Estes Park, CO

Catherine and Billy Thomas, Austin, TX

Mark and Patricia Thomas, Broomfield, CO

William and Jan Tindall, Carmel, IN

Eleanor Tjossem, Marshalltown, IA

Mr. and Mrs. John Todd, Greeley, CO

Sherry Tooker, Superior, CO

Rachel and Kenneth Towbin, Potomac, MD

Terriann and William Trainor, Houston, TX

Ann Trulove, Farmington, NM

Christian Trummel, Crystal Lake, IL

Larry and Linda Tryon, Fort Collins, CO

Linda Trzyna, Denver, CO

Nancy Tuck-Leist, Morris, OK

Rick Turley, Fort Collins, CO

Ann H. Turney, Arlington, TX

Carole K. Tuttle, Fort Collins, CO

Penny Vardell, Boulder, CO

Umberto and Marguerite VillaSanta,

Baltimore, MD

Jan and David Waddington, Golden, CO

Rob and Fran Wagner, Canton, MI

Vincent Wagner, Indianapolis, IN

Lori Walker, Mesquite, TX:

In Honor of Bill and Kay Sterrett

Richard O. Walker, Butler, PA

Karen M. Waller, Saint Joseph, MO

William and Carole Walsh, Newark, DE

Sarah Webb, Alstead, NH

Dot Weber and Fred Schroeder, 

Grand Lake, CO

Karen Weedman, Fort Collins, CO

Virginia L. Weingate, Ann Arbor, MI

Anne and Thomas Weir, Mt Pleasant, IA

Lisa Weisensel, Beaver Dam, WI

Rena Wells, Boulder, CO

Carol Wernet, Louisville, CO

Oliver West, Tampa, FL

Donelda Wheatley, Yukon, OK:

In Memory of Newt Wheatley 

Gail Wheeler, Midland, TX

Whitney Wheeless, Boulder, CO

Joan Whitbeck, Denver, CO:

In Honor of Ellie Miller

Joan Whitbeck, Denver, CO:

In Honor of Kate Cerullo

Steven and Frances White, Centennial, CO

Nancy Wigington, Boulder, CO

Cindy and Rick Wilcox, Mt Sterling, KY:

In Memory of Arthur Wilcox and on

Behalf of Mr. & Mrs. Richard Wilcox,

Ben Wilcox and Mr. & Mrs. Don Goodin

Barbara Williams, Tabernash, CO

Lorraine Wilson, Lafayette, CO

JR and MJ Wilson Foundation, Golden, CO

Suzy Winchester, Boca Raton, FL

James & Arlene Wood, 

Manitou Springs, CO

Stephen Wood and Kathleen Arthur,

Chicago, IL

Marion & Chris Woolam, Albuquerque, NM

Thomas Wright, Estes Park, CO

Stephanie A. Wuenstel, Pittsburgh, PA

Bryan L. Wyberg, Coon Rapids, MN

M. C. Young, Madison, WI

Jeri Frederick, Estes Park, CO

(Environmental Education)

Rocky Mountain Park Inn, LLC, 

Estes Park, CO

(Dollar-a-Day Program)

Sharon Ward, Fort Collins, CO

(Rocky Mountain Field Seminars)

Leslie Fidel Bailey Charitable Trust,

Denver, CO

(RMNP - Bailey Research Fellowship)

Gertrude Grant, Denver, CO, 

(Undesignated)

SPECIAL PROJECTS FUND

PARK PUZZLE ANSWERS
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Rocky Mountain Nature Association
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It’s spring here in the high country, and there are a lot of unknowns this year.

The west side of the park has had higher than average snow this year and the

east side is concerned about spring runoff and how much water will be

released.....Park Interpreter Kathy Brazelton spotted a golden eagle flying

with a large stick in its beak by the Twin Owls in the Lumpy Ridge area  —

it’s nesting time!....Colorado River District Systems Specialist Debbie

Mason followed some moose tracks on the road into the park’s shop area and

into the boneyard and voila! There they were, a mama moose and her young

offspring, visible by just a couple of ear tips. The mama seemed a bit fed up

with the humans and their noisy machines because as Debbie eased carefully

around the corner of the building, mama moose stared at her and took a bluff

step, stamping her foot while giving the appearance of lunging forward. Her

mane was frizzed up creating a sharp line where the forward pointing hairs

ended and her body language said she was ready to do whatever it takes to

defend her daughter.....Debbie also caught sight of a pine martin that came up

onto the berm on the edge of the parking lot at Kawuneeche Visitor Center

and paused to look at her. It struck a beautiful pose, adjusted a bit and posed

again before dashing across the parking lot, jumping across an ice patch and

disappearing behind the building.....Did you know an adult female moose can

slip through a gap of only 22 inches? Debbie witnessed a female moose

emerge through a gap between the outer entrance vestibule at KVC and the

bulletin boards. While she did pause partway through, she didn’t seem to

have any significant problems doing it. .....RMNA Quarterly Editor Nancy

Wilson was alerted to a bobcat in her front yard in Estes Park as it

pussyfooted through 5 inches of snow to the backyard to sit on a dry rock. It

looked so prim, so disdainful of all that white stuff..... Another sighting

occurred when a bobcat wandered through her backyard, reached up on its

hind legs to scratch a wooden fence post, then leaped up to balance all four

paws on the top of the 6”

diameter post for a brief

moment as it surveyed the

terrain before tipping off

the other side.....Park

Resource Volunteer Jeff

Connor spotted two

northern shrikes in the park

in early February. These

birds nest up north and

come down for a visit in the

winter if it gets too

cold.....Jeff also watched a

golden eagle feeding on an

elk carcass. The elk

apparently had been killed by a mountain

lion.....In an average year, Director of the

Estes Park Colorado Avian Research and

Rehabilitation Institute (CARRI) Scott Rashid

normally has more than a thousand rosy

finches coming to his feeders at a time from

late October through April and sometimes

through June. This winter, however, has been

an odd one. In the past, the flock consisted

primarily of Brown-capped rosy finches from

October until late November, at which time

this flock would move farther south, making

way for the primarily Gray-crowned and

Black-capped rosy finch flocks moving into

the area. Then, near spring, the Gray-crowns

and Black-capped rosy finches would move

back north for the Brown-caps’ return. This

winter, however, most of the Black-caps and Gray-crowned rosy finches never moved

into the Estes valley, leaving primarily Brown-capped rosy finches to rule the roost. Scott

surmises that the Gray-crowned and Black-capped rosy finches had a mild winter up

north and remained there, leaving enough for the Brown-capped rosy finches to find what

they needed in the Estes valley, causing them to stay.....RMNA Development and

Outreach Manager Julie Klett watched as a huge herd of elk filed by her dining room

window in Estes Park, close enough to touch, had the window been open. Two of the elk

smooshed their noses onto the glass of the window pane as they cruised by in an attempt

to grab the lush greenery of her houseplants in the window.....Julie also noted at one

point that all the little birds had suddenly disappeared from her feeder. Upon further

observation, she spotted a predatory northern shrike sitting in a nearby tree. Smart little

birds....Julie heard the first red-wing blackbird call in early March — conk-le-ree! and

her first mountain bluebird in mid-March — let’s hope for a mild enough spring to

encourage bluebird recovery!....Driving on a side road in Estes Park, a park visitor was

startled by the rash dash of a mule deer, looking neither left nor right, running across the

road in front of his vehicle. A mere seconds later came another animal barrelling across

the road without concern for traffic — this time a coyote in hot pursuit!....This winter,

members of the CARRI Foundation have erected 12 barn owl nest boxes between

Boulder and Berthoud, Colorado. One of these boxes has a live feed camera attached to it

to monitor the entire nesting cycle of the barn owls from the first night they enter the nest

box until the owlets fledge. When the owls move in, visit the CARRI website at

www.CARRIEP.org to see the live feed.....In addition, this group has erected an osprey

nesting platform near Lake Estes.....A note from park rangers: It’s tick season, from

February (believe it or not) until early June. Warmer, south-facing slopes are their most

likely haunts. Tuck your pants into your socks and give yourself a tick check after every

outing — here comes summer!

NATURE ASSOCIATION NOTES...

Non-Profit
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Estes Park, CO

Evening grosbeaks are members of the
finch family that flock to the Estes valley
in the winter.               Photo: Scott Rashid

Rock saxifrage - summer is coming!
Photo:RMNA Member Marlene Borneman

Mark Your Calendars! 
RMNA Membership Picnic!

August 2, 2014
11:00 a.m. — 2:00 p.m.

Location TBD
Estes Park, Colorado
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